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Jean
April 2017

The Jewish Seder meal is guided by questions from the children:  “Why is this night different from all the rest?”  Through the questions and answers the participants are guided through the history of Israel’s flight from Egypt.


On Thursday, April 13, at 7 PM, St. John will hold a Maundy Thursday service in the fellowship hall.  Designed for children, youth, and adults, the service will use symbols and Scripture to tell of Jesus’ entry into Jerusalem, the Last Supper, and the cross of Good Friday.  Bible verses explaining each symbol will be on the table to be read by an adult or child.


I’ve planned the service to be noisy much like those we have in our homes and I’m sure like Jesus’ Supper until he became serious about the events ahead.  As we pass fruit and cheese, bread and juice we’ll share our day’s events, taking time for conversation.  So, come, share a table with friends, learn of Holy Week and why it means so much to us.
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Below is a schedule of other Holy Week and Easter events in Trenton including a Cross Walk and Sunrise Service.

Grace and peace,

Pastor Jean
Special Sunday and Community Events
April  2nd @ 9:30 AM - Confirmation Sunday

April  9th  @ 9:30 AM - Palm Sunday

April 13th @ 7:00 PM - Maundy Thursday Seder Meal in St. John Fellowship Hall
Children are encouraged to attend.
April 14th @ 10:00 AM - Carry the Cross hosted by First United Methodist  

Carrying the cross will begin at Magnolia Street in Trenton and all churches are invited to participate.
April 15th @ 7:00 PM - Easter Vigil Service at St. Paul UCC. Lebanon

April 16th @ 7:00 AM - Easter Sunrise Service (lay led) hosted by Grace Baptist

April 16th @ 9:30 AM - Easter Service at St. John UCC
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Countryside Manor – 450 West First Street – Aviston  IL   62216:  Marty Isler, Jack Milligan, Cecil Brown
Trenton Village – 980 E. Broadway – Trenton  IL   62293:   Betty Becker 
Clinton Manor – 111 E. Illinois Ave. – New Baden IL   62265:  Marge Yohe, Bob Schmitt, Joyce Schmitt
Faith Countryside - 100 Faith Drive - Highland, IL   62249:  Marge Goble

Magnolia Terrace - 623 Hamacher St. - Waterloo, IL   62298:  Velva McGavock
Summit Place NMB - 491 Hwy 17N, Apt. # 306 - Little River, SC   29566:  Miriam Huelsmann
Highland Health Care Ctr., 1450 26th St. Room 107 Hall A, Highland, IL. 62249: Joellen Kimmle
At Home:  Hal Wehrle
Worship Participants

Thank you for your service to the church!!

	

GREETERS:
April 2:   Karen Kunz
April 9:   Lois Winkler
April 16: Pehg Zeller

April 23: JoAnn Turner
April 30: Shelby Atwood

	

ACOLYTES:
April 2:   Wesselmann Family
April 9:   Emily Fisher
April 16: Johnson Family
April 23: Henderson Family
April 30: Cathy Haller 
 

	

LITURGISTS: 
April 2:   Lisa Groennert
April 9:   Karen Koch
April 16: Lois Roach
April 23: Eileen Hoffmann
April 30: Ian Henderson
If you can be a liturgist for a Sunday or a series of Sundays, there is a sign-up sheet on the table in the narthex.  Thank you!


	

COFFEE HOUR HOST/S:
April 2:   Darci Materkowski
April 9:   J.O.Y. Women's Fellowship
April 16: Worship Committee
April 23: Congregational Life Committee
April 30:  Lois Roach & Beryl Kuhn
If you can supply the Coffee Hour refreshments for a first or fifth Sunday of the month in 2017, there is a sign-up sheet on the table in the narthex.  Thank you!


	Pastor Jean's office hours are 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM on Mondays, Tuesdays and Thursdays.  You can contact her at the church office at 224-9828 or at her cell phone number 815-323-3693.
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COMMUNION PREPARATION
               April: Laura Wesselmann
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BLESSINGS FROM ST. JOHN TO:
April 2                              April 5

Jennifer Rogers                Aria Szpila

April 7                              April 10

Ken Graul                         Lesley Koentz

John Roach

Justin Groennert

April 11                           April 15

Macel Ramsey                 Erin Klein

Bob Schmitt
April 16                           April 20
Karen Kunz                      Karen Krueger
                                        Dalanee Materkowski
April 24                           April 26                      Mark Peters                     Garrett Wesselmann
April 27                           April 30
Matt Schaeffer                 Sydney Bair
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To the Women's J.O.Y. for hosting their annual Ash Wednesday program and breakfast

To Hank Henderson, Pehg Zeller, Lana Tobin, Marie Bair, Tim & Cheryl Bair and Betty Sappington for signing up as cleaning volunteers for the church

To Greg Erdmann and Dustin Atwood for being available to help during the Life Line Screening 

To Kris Schaeffer and the Sunday School teachers for meeting with parents to get ideas about Sunday School

To Collin & Owen Henderson and their friends for helping to supply music on March 19th
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 Congratulations to the family of Ilah Stemple who was baptized during the Sunday service on March 26th. Proud parents are Dorri and Tim Stemple along with brother Hoyt. Sponsors were Kari Meyer and Darci Louden-Materkowski.
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CONGRATULATIONS FROM ST. JOHN TO:
April 2

Joyce & Bob Schmitt
April 16

Tim & Cheryl Bair

Deb & Sherman West
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...The Council President
April 2017

Only a couple of new things this month:
· Pastor Jean has officially started her time with us, and I'm sure that I can say on behalf of the congregation, that we are greatly impressed with all that we have heard and all that she has done.

· We have just begun the first steps of determining our new Search Committee. Everyone who attends Sunday service each of the next three Sundays (March 26th as well as April 2nd and 9th) will find a ballot in their bulletin on which they can list up to three names from the congregation that they think would be ideal candidates for this committee. Everyone should deeply consider which members would be best for this group before writing anyone's name on the ballot. You can give your completed ballot to any council member or place it in the "ballot box" in the Narthex. All ballots will need to be turned in by the conclusion of our church service on April 9th. When this process has been completed, we can compile the names and start to establish the members of our new committee.


Now that spring has arrived, we will need volunteers to sign up to take care  of the mowing and trimming around the church for the year. If you wish to do so, there is a signup sheet in the binder on the table in the Narthex.


One quarter of the year is almost up and the numbers for this year are not looking as we hoped that they would when compared to 2016. We all must deeply consider how we are supporting our church if we want to have a solid foundation in place before we call our next settled pastor.

Regards,

Dustin

Musings from the Church Mouse
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Lent started on Ash Wednesday. What is Lent? What do we do during Lent? Jesus spent 40 days in the desert. He fasted and prayed and spent time with his Heavenly Father. During Lent we spend 40 days following Jesus' example. We fast and pray and grow closer to God It is a time of preparing for a great celebrating in our church.


What are we preparing for? What are we going to be celebrating? We are remembering that Jesus suffered and died for us and his resurrection to everlasting life. How do we prepare ourselves for Jesus' death and resurrection? We get ready for the celebration of Jesus' death and resurrection during Lent by doing three different types of activities: we pray, we do good works, we fast. Doing good works means helping someone who needs it.  When you do this, Jesus says "Do NOT sound a trumpet before you." What do you think this means? Praying is talking and listening to God. Jesus says we should pray to be closer to God. Not so other people think we are holy. When we fast we give up something we REALLY like. It can be something you eat, like candy, or a bad habit, like always trying to be first in line, or a favorite game, like playing video games.


So to prepare during Lent, we should do good things for other people, pray, and fast. This will help us be closer to Jesus.

Prayer Rock

I'm your little prayer rock and this is what I'll do,

Just put me on your pillow until the day is through.

Then turn back the covers and climb into your bed,

And WHACK! Your little prayer rock will hit you in the head.

Then you will remember, as the day is through,

To kneel and say your prayers as you wanted to do.

Then, when you are finished, dump me on the floor,

I'll stay there through the nighttime to give you help once more.

When you get up in the morning, CLUNK! I stub your toe,

So that you will remember your prayers before you go.

Put me back up on your pillow when your bed is made,

And your clever little prayer rock will continue in your aid.

Because your Heavenly Father cares and loves you so,

He wants you to remember to talk to him, you know!
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Men's Fellowship Breakfast
The April Men's Fellowship Breakfast will be on Tuesday, April 4th at 8:00 AM.  All men of the congregation are invited to join us for good food and great fellowship at Aviston Family Restaurant.  
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Women’s J.O.Y. Fellowship

What a Haul!!!! This is the most we have ever sent to Kindercottage. Not only was the back of the SUV full but also the front seat. To begin, Margie sent along four gift baskets for the Kindercottage Fund Raiser next month. They were spectacular! Thank you, Margie.  In the snack department, we sent three boxes of graham crackers, sixty-four pudding cups, forty fruit snacks, thirty-two toaster pastries, a large bag of dry cereal, two gallons of punch, twenty packages of oatmeal, three packages of rolled wafers, twelve cake rolls, a jar of hazelnut spread, a giant container of cheese balls (which were originally spotted three blocks away), popcorn, ice tea mix, and three boxes of whale crackers. In a category all to themselves were animal crackers - 18 small packages, I large box, and two of the huge tubs - never seen so many in one trip. Kris's mother was cleaning and sent some new office/school supplies: 4 spiral notebooks, 6 folders, 2 packages of loose leaf paper, 24 pens, 1 box of markers, and 2 boxes of colored pencils. 

Next month the staff has requested paper supplies such as paper towels, toilet tissue, facial tissue, paper napkins, or paper plates. They will certainly need paper supplies to clean up all the crumbs caused by the zoo of animal crackers we sent this month.  April 23rd is the donate-by date.

Other Reminders:  Saturday, April 15 at 1 PM - egg dying with the kids! They will dye your eggs, too, if you bring your boiled eggs to the basement at this time. You can pick them about an hour later or the next morning. The eggs will be in the kitchen refrigerator. 
Pancake Breakfast
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Deanna Lucas has volunteered to be the chairperson for our 2nd annual pancake breakfast which will be on Sunday, May 7th from 6:30 AM to 1:00 PM.  So far we have the fruit, sausage gravy and pancake mix donated along with 10 dozen eggs.  However, we are looking for orange juice, milk, eggs, biscuits, coffee, tea bags, syrup and sausage links.  Please let Deanna know if you are donating anything.  If you wish, you can give a monetary donation to buy the things we will need.  You may use an envelope in the pews for your donations and mark it with "Breakfast" so we will know to put your donation towards this effort.


To accommodate the breakfast workers, the May 7th Sunday worship service has been moved to Saturday, May 6th at 5:30 PM.  Because of time constraints on Saturday evening, May communion will be served on Sunday, April 30th.  

Enjoy the Convenience of Electronic Giving
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St. John wants to remind you that we offer electronic giving as a way to automate your regular weekly offering. Electronic giving offers convenience for individual congregation members and provides much-needed donation consistency for our congregation. Direct Debit Giving is used to automatically transfer funds from your checking or savings account to the church’s bank account. Credit & Debit Card Giving lets you make offerings automatically on a pre-determined schedule using a credit or debit card. Online Giving lets you go to www.stjohntrenton.org at any time to set up an automatic donation plan, change your donation plan, make a one-time donation or view your online donation history.  As you contemplate future contributions, please consider electronic giving. Authorization forms and additional information are available from the church office.
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5th Sunday Offering April 30th for OCWM

Please help support Our Church's Wider Mission which funds the work we do in the Associations, Conferences and in the national and global church. OCWM funds are invested in programs, resources, and tools needed to keep local UCC churches strong, effective, and growing. OCWM helps provide pastoral placement and education for church leaders; worship materials and theological interpretation; resources and training for stewardship and fundraising; and so much more.  This special offering will be to supplement the jar offering available throughout the year.  We appreciate your generosity towards this United Church of Christ wide mission.
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Jar Donations

The jar donations will continue for Our Church's Wider Mission (OCWM) and the Green Bean Food Pantry director. OCWM is the name we give to congregational gifts that support wider UCC ministry in Conference and national settings. The Food Pantry Director is a volunteer position in our community but does have costs associated with it. Your monetary donations help to go towards these costs. Thank you for your generosity to others.
Christian Ed News
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The Second and Third Grade Sunday School Class recently donated their mission money, thirty-one dollars, to the Good Samaritan House in Granite City. Good Samaritan houses 250 homeless women and children throughout the year. The children's letter indicated to the management that their money was to be used for the children's play area. This is the second time this year the children have given money to a cause they find worthy. Be very proud of your children, the Sunday School Staff is certainly proud of them. 
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Hi Everyone. The month of March has presented several challenges. And this week has been particularly rough. We have had three or four students absent almost daily, and we hit a record high of calling three parents for pick-up of sick students in one day. Please, if your child is not at his/her best, give him/her an extra day. It will benefit everyone!!!! Not one of the illnesses had the rule of fever or vomiting prior to class. You all know your child’s behavior/sleep patterns and if anything weird is happening. Please help us to turn this around and get everyone healthy again! Thanks.


On a more fun note, the “Alphabet Box” has been awesome! The children are working very hard to bring in a variety of items for the box. By the time you read this newsletter, we will have completed most of the alphabet. Please encourage your son/daughter to be creative and find special items for U through Z.  We will finish it just prior to Easter break. Easter celebration (no school) is Thursday, April 13th, Friday, April 14th, and Monday, April 17th. 
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We have been trying different projects. The students had fun painting with marbles. The older students used the colors of the rainbow. Some rolled their marbles until the paper had gone from white with six blobs of color, to brown.  The younger class turned green shamrocks to white and yellow, each very unique.  We have tried some simple addition in the older class to add variety to counting. We completed several pattern projects, listening to verbal directions, more cutting, and many other items. We will continue to try new “ideas” to challenge our students. I encourage each of you to continue to review your address and phone number with your child. We will continue to review with him/her at school as time permits. 


Thank you again for the wonderful snack/treat items you donated to send to our troops in Iraq!  We received email response that it was like having Christmas! The students did a good thing. We also returned to the Post Office with each class to tour and explore how mail goes from the mail slot to our homes. Your kids were great. They listened very attentively to Ms Sheila, and had a good time. The older class mailed letters home as part of the trip. They didn’t even mind that it was cold and snowy on the walk there and back to Rainbow. 


We celebrated our March birthdays in the last week of March. A very “Happy Birthday” wish goes to Lexi Alberternst on March 27th, and Isabelle Luensman on March 29th!
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Our students met Pastor Jean. Pastor Jean is the interim pastor here at St John as the congregation searches for a new pastor. She set aside time to come in and read to each of our classes. We are thankful for such immediate support and fun as she gets settled into her new position. Your children were great.  Pastor Jean read a winter story where the owl saved the day. Then she demonstrated to the younger class how to make a winter picture with sticks, cotton balls, glue, and snowflakes. It was awesome. She read an action book with the older class. Your kids learned to be really cool animals to include bison, camels, and donkeys! Ask him/her to show you how to be a good donkey. Better yet, be one with your child. 


We have very little time left in the school year. This is the time when it seems like never enough time to get it all done. I will be putting tuition statements in your son/daughters homework folder. Please look for it next week. Remember to mark your calendar on Thursday, May 11th at 7:00 pm for our Closing Program! We continue to register students for fall 2017 with two more applications being mailed this week. This mixing of current students with the future adds to our mixed feelings as March draws to a close.  Please call or email with any questions.
Kathy

Highlights of March 21st Council Meeting

Members:  Hank Henderson-President, Dustin Atwood-Vice President, Cathy Haller-Treasurer, Bev Rogers-Secretary, Lana Tobin, Greg Erdmann, Marian Funk, Lisa Groennert, and Connie Zimmers
(Official copies of the Minutes are available upon request.)
Monthly reports were given by the officers, various committee/team members .

DISCUSSIONS: 
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DISCUSSIONS:
· · Holy Week planning
· · Christian Education
· · Updates to Preschool Room
· · Website/Facebook updates 
· · Sign up sheets for church cleaning/lawn care
· · Breakfast Fundraiser
· · Vacation Bible School
· · Rummage Sale
·   Search Committee processes
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BLOOD DRIVE

St. John will be hosting the Red Cross for a blood drive on Thursday, April 20th from 3-7 P.M. To schedule a time to donate, visit the American Red Cross website at www.redcrossblood.org and put in zip code 62293 to find a blood drive and click on the St. John drive. Thanks for your support!
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SIGN-UP SHEETS: All of the sign-up sheets are now in a book on the table in the narthex. If you would like to help with yard work or cleaning the church, serve as liturgist, acolyte or coffee hour host, or would like to order altar flowers for a future Sunday, please look through the book for the appropriate page.


“Thinking of You” cards are out in the entryway of the church and church members are encouraged to sign them.  Cards are sent to our shut-ins and those on the prayer list.  The Sonshine Ministry appreciates the time the congregation takes to remember others.


�


OUR SYMPATHY to the family of Doreen Wallace who passed away on Tuesday, March 7th. A Memorial Service was held on Tuesday, March 14th at St. John’s United Church of Christ in Trenton with Rev. Jean Carmean presiding. Interment followed at Jefferson Barracks National Cemetery in St. Louis, MO. Memorials can be made to the church.


























[image: image30.jpg]Crafts



